


Note from Mary 

What do a blacksmith and wagon shop, an auto 
and machine shop, a 10-pin bowling alley, a 
meat market and the Coca Cola Museum have 
in common? At some point each business was 
located at 207 Chestnut St. 

' 
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Normally I don't do research on houses or 
buildings. I just don't like to do it. However, I 
had recently found an old advertisement at 
home for P. C. Sorensen Blacksmith. At one 
time it had a small calendar attached to it. I 
was curious who or why I would have this 
treasure. As it turned out, Mr. Sorensen was a 
blacksmith from the Brayton area. My 
husband's family probably used his service-s at 
one time or another. Peter C. Sorensen served 
in the U.S. Army as a mechanic during WWI. He 
served with Co 8. 334th M. G. BN. Also served 
with 7th Co. 338th M.G. BN & Co B. He was 
discharged 3-18-1919. This information was 
found in the Armed Forces Grave Registrations 
we have. After the war he came to Atlantic and 
went to work for Nels P. Brown's blacksmith 
shop located at 207 Chestnut. In 1921 Mr. 
Sorensen married Mary Brown, daughter of his 
boss. In 1929 Peter Sorensen moved his 
business to 210 Walnut. He died in 1964 leaving 
a daughter, Mrs. Dee Vernon. That mystery was 
solved. 

Then a few days later, CCGS received a phone 
call from Jennifer Hopley inquiring about the 
building in question. The tax list says that 207 
Chestnut was built in 1916. Pete's mother, 
Margaret Emmert Hopley Slepsky, had been the 
last owner of the building when it became the 
Coca Cola Museum in 2012. Margaret passed 
away June 24, 2020. Pete and Jennifer Hopley 
have recently become the owners of this 
building and were curious about the building's 
past. The search was on. Looking through old 
phone books, our earliest is 1920, digital 
newspapers 1874-2000, county histories 1906 
and 1980, some census records and some 
family histories, I was able to figure out some of 

the different businesses located at 207 
Chestnut over the years. 
Besides Brown lacksmith there was Lindsey 
Auto & Machine Shop in 1932. In 1939 W.C. 
Packard of Red Oak leased the building owned 
by c. K. Hallock and installed a 10-pin bowling 
alley. Sometime before 1947, 207 Chestnut 
became the Atlantic Meat Locker. It remained a 
meat locker until 2009 when Dale and Shirley 
Haupert moved the Atlantic Locker Service to 
310 W 2nd St. Margaret Slepsky purchased the 
building in 2012 and the Coca Cola Museum 
remained there until it closed. It will be 
interesting to see what the future has in store 
for this building. 
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CCGS VP Beth Johnson has been doing some 
research on the first board members and 
Liberians of The Atlantic Carnegie Library. 
Special interest was given to Miss Pearl Evans. 
Pearl was born January 8, 1880 in Atlantic to 
Thomas and Annis Jane Coker Evans. She 
graduated from the Atlantic High School with 
the class of 1898 and attended Library School at 
the University of Iowa. Pearl Evans served as 
Liberian from May of 1903 until her retirement 
April 11, 1905. Miss Evans performed in many 
local theater events and on May 22, 1906 
married Andrew Harry Sherwood of Findley, 
Ohio. The marriage took place in Fairfield, Iowa. 
For the next ten years Mr. and Mrs. Sherwood 
traveled from coast to coast and into Canada 
performing in reginal theaters. After retiring 
from the stage, the couple returned to Atlantic 
where Mr. Sherwood took a position with the 
Post Office. Mrs. Sherwood was active in many 
community and charitable activities and also 
ran as the Democratic Candidate for State 
Senator from Cass-Shelby District in 1944. The 
Sherwood's were interested in growing Iris and 
Daylilies. They had a commercial garden at 13th

and Cedar St in Atlantic known as Cedar Crest. 
''Pearl Sherwood'' was introduced as a new 
Hemerocallis named for Pearl Evans Sherwood. 
The flower is described as having wide-petaled, 
eight-inch blossoms, chartreuse-lemon in color. 
Pearl Evans Sherwood died 29th of Dec 1950. 
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